State Of Connecticut
Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors Special Meeting
DRAFT MINUTES
November 14, 2024

Members Present:
Chairman Mr. Rich Braccia, Vice Chairwoman Ms. Brandy Altergott, Mr. Karan Punjabi, Mr. David Pelaggi, Ms. Shelly McDermott, Mr. Kevin Doyle, Mr. Keith Haley
Others Present:
Mr. Tyrell Sampson Program Supervisor, Ms. Ashley Morgan
Members Absent:
Mr. Frank Roberts, Mr. Angel Torres
Welcome:
The meeting was called to order at 3:09pm by Mr. Tyrell Sampson. He took attendance and a quorum was present.
Gillette Castle East Haddam First Right of Refusal
Mr. Tyrell Sampson mentioned that BEP has had this location in the past as a concession opportunity. It did not do well in the past. He mentioned that Chairman Mr. Rich Braccia and Vice Chairwoman Ms. Brandy Altergott have both run it in the past. Chairman Mr. Rich Braccia mentioned that it was hard to maneuver in there, hard to get orders delivered, it is reliant on the weather, and they make it very difficult for people to get in and out of there. Vice Chairwoman Ms. Brandy Altergott mentioned that the castle has limited how many visitors are allowed at one time, twelve (12) people every fifteen (15) minutes. Ms. Shelly McDermott asked if there were vending machines on the property, Mr. Tyrell Sampson stated there was one (1) on site and that BEP has tried to get more on site. Chairman Mr. Rich Braccia asked for a motion to waive on the Gillette Castle location and retain the vending rights be made, motion was made by Vice Chairwoman Ms. Brandy Altergott and seconded by Mr. David Pelaggi. Motion carried unanimously, none opposed and no abstentions.  
Mount Tom Litchfield & Lake Warramuag Kent First Right of Refusal
Mr. Tyrell Sampson brought the Mount Tom and Lake Warramuag properties up together. They are both remote parks that cater to camping, hiking, and other outdoor activities seasonally. The concession stand is set up like a little log cabin with one (1) simple window and one (1) hood for cooking. There is not much in the way of traffic to these parks, around seventy-five thousand (75,000) to about one hundred thousand (100,000) in comparison to Hammonasset that brings in one million (1,000,000) in traffic per season. Most people that visit these locations go for camping and they go fully equipped. Chairman Mr. Rich Braccia mentioned that BEP did have someone operating the Warramuag location back in 2011 or 2012, the person ran it by himself, had to go to the store to buy supplies for it, but again the majority of people visiting the areas brought everything with them, and the operator did not make any profit from it. Chairman Mr. Rich Braccia asked for a motion to be made to waive these two (2) locations and retain the vending rights. Ms. Shelly McDermott made the motion, seconded by Mr. David Pelaggi. Motion carried unanimously, none opposed and no abstentions.
Byrum Park Greenwich First Right of Refusal
Mr. Tyrell Sampson stated that this was a residential pool for residents of Greenwich only. It is opened seasonally. It never reaches full capacity, which has limits placed on how many people on a day-to-day basis can enter, and only open a few hours at a time or for special events like senior swim so the hours could vary greatly. Mr. Tyrell Sampson went on to say that it could be a viable location to someone that lives in the Greenwich area that wouldn’t have to travel far and could work during the seasonal hours, but it will never be a big money location. He stated that this is one of those locations that would work if the stars aligned and there was an operator in the area that was willing to take on the concessions, but he doesn’t have anyone right now. Chairman Mr. Rich Braccia asked for a motion to be made. Mr. Kevin Doyle made a motion to waive the concession rights but retain the vending rights at this location, seconded by Mr. David Pelaggi, motion carried unanimously, none opposed and no abstentions.
CT Fire Academy Windsor Locks First Right of Refusal
Mr. Tyrell Sampson discussed the CT Fire Academy location. This is a training facility, it is not utilized daily, just used when they have large groups to train which does not occur often enough to warrant food concession. This location also uses vouchers from the Academy as a form of payment. The operator here would most likely receive a check for the vouchers as there is no cash flow. He went on to state that training facilities are not usually viable locations as they are not used often enough. He stated he wouldn’t even offer a food vending machine because everything would end up spoiling out. He stated there are vending machines on the premises, a beverage, and a snack one that BEP services. Chairman Mr. Rich Braccia asked for a motion to be made. Mr. David Pelaggi made a motion to waive the concession rights but retain the vending rights on the CT Fire Academy, seconded by Mr. Kevin Doyle. Motion passed unanimously, none opposed and no abstentions.
Adjournment
Chairman Rich Braccia asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. David Pelaggi made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Ms. Shelly McDermott. Motion carried unanimously, none opposed and no abstentions. Meeting adjourned at 3:31pm. 




